Winners named in D-38 Art Show



By David Futey

The Tri-Lakes Center for the Arts (TLCA) is hosting the Lewis-Palmer School District 38 Art Show. Among the first-place winners is Bradlee Ferguson, a first-grader at Palmer Lake Elementary School (PLES) shown above with PLES art teacher Nan Graber. Ferguson's work is titled *Spot the Dog*.

Other winners included:

- Lauren Baker, kindergartner at Palmer Lake Elementary School
- James Bohannon, first-grader at Prairie Winds Elementary School
- Ana Castro, first-grader at Monument Academy
- Sean Tostanoski, freshman at Lewis-Palmer High School
- Amber Mathers, sophomore at Palmer Ridge High School
- Nelson Tucker, junior at Lewis-Palmer High School
- Aaron Wilson, senior at Palmer Ridge High School

An Art Scholarship Awards night for all award winners on May 7 will begin at 7 p.m. at the TLCA.

David Futey can be reached at dfutey@ocn.me.

HAP receives Kiwanis grant



Above: At the weekly meeting of the Monument Hill Kiwanis Club March 31, Kiwanis president Steve Stephenson presented a grant of \$750 to the Tri-Lakes Health Advocacy Partnership (HAP) Board vice president, Dave Betzler. Stephenson explained that the annual grant was awarded in support of HAP's new Foot Care Clinic serving the Tri-Lakes community. The Foot Care Clinic is conducted from HAP's Senior Citizen Center located on Lewis-Palmer High School campus.

Pictured above (L to R): Tri-Lakes Health Advocacy Partnership (HAP) board vice president Dave Betzler, HAP board member Linda Dameron, Monument Hill Kiwanis president, Steve Stephenson, and HAP volunteer Allen Alchian. *Photo provided by Tri-Lakes HAP.*

Antiques show draws many vendors



Above: Diane Zeiger and Penny LeNeveu were co chairs of the 36th annual antiques show



Above: Lily Golondzinier, Charlie Ann Hayes and Carol Reed were coordinators of the bake sale at the event.

By Harriet Halbig

The Tri-Lakes Women's Club sponsored its 36th annual Pine Forest Antiques Show at Lewis-Palmer High School on April 28-29.

This year's show featured 44 antiques vendors, 13 garden vendors, and several raffles in addition to the popular bistro lunches and baked goods sale. Appraisal and repair services were also available on site.

The Tri-Lakes Women's Club is a

nonprofit organization dedicated to supporting the community through grants to charitable and education institutions. Membership is open to all residents of School District 38. In addition to the antiques show, the club sponsors the annual Wine and Roses event in the fall.

For membership information or grant application forms, please go to tlwc.net.

Harriet Halbig can be reached at harriethalbig@ocn.me.

American Legion National Commander visits Tri-Lakes



Above: National Commander Fang Wong flanked by Tri-Lakes Post 9-11 members Ray Kinder left, Dave Hershberger and Randy Fritz right, and Mike Christensen, District Commander far right. Wong visited the Tri-Lakes area on April 5. The Trii-Lakes Post meets the first Tuesday of each month at the Depot Restaurant, Hwy 105 & Primrose St., in Palmer Lake. New members are welcome.

For information, call 481-8668 or visit www.americanlegiontrilakespost911.com. *Photo provide by Post 9-11.*